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I-10, SR 85 to Verrado Way Construction Notice
WATSON INTERCHANGE PHASE 3

The Arizona Department of Transportation advises drivers to plan for the closure of Watson Road under the 
Interstate 10 bridge, scheduled to begin Monday, March 20 and continue into early May. The closure is part 
of the third phase of work to reconstruct the interchange into a Diverging Diamond Interchange.

Pursuant to Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) and other 
nondiscrimination laws and authorities, ADOT does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, 
sex, age, or disability. Persons who require a reasonable accommodation based on language or disability 
should contact John Tucker at 855.712.8530 or JTucker@azdot.gov. Requests should be made as early as 
possible to ensure the State has an opportunity to address the accommodation.
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PROJECT OVERVIEW

DETOUR INFORMATION
• Drivers wanting to access southbound Watson Road

should use westbound I-10 to Miller Road, then use
eastbound I-10 and exit onto southbound Watson Road.

• Drivers wanting to access northbound Watson Road
should use eastbound I-10 to Verrado Way, then use
westbound I-10 and exit onto northbound Watson Road.

STAY INFORMED

` Phone: 480.695.4027

` Email: John Tucker at JTucker2@azdot.gov

` By Mail: ADOT Communications, 1655 W. Jackson
St., MD 126F, Phoenix, AZ 85007

` Online: Visit project webpage to sign up for traffic
alerts: azdot.gov/I10SR85toVerrado.

Any additional project restrictions or closures will be communicated in advance. This project is expected to 
conclude in summer 2023.

https://azdot.gov/projects/central-district-projects/i-10-sr85-verrado-way-improvements



